
GIRARD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 

March 11, 2025 
 
Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Lindy Platz at 7:00 PM. 
 
Present: Supervisors Lindy Platz, Pete Dion and Clay Brocious, Roadmaster Jeff Ferrick, Zoning Administrator 
Tiffany Kramer, Ashley Porter, Michael Stafford of the WCNJ, Dennis Olesnanik, Sandy Anderson, and Officer 
Ouderkirk and Officer Henneberry.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS- None 
 
APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA WHICH INCLUDES: 

The MEETING MINUTES from 02/25/25; 
 The INVOICES from 02/26/25 through 03/11/25; 
 The PAYROLL ending 03/01/25; 
 
Motion by C. Brocious, seconded by P. Dion to approve the Consent Agenda, motion carried (3-0).  
 
RESOLUTIONS/ORDINANCES/AGREEMENTS-None 
 
OLD BUSINESS-None 
 
NEW BUSINESS-None 
Motion by L. Platz, seconded by P. Dion to table the Request for Planning Waiver & Non-Building Declaration for 
Jennifer Edwards until more information is available.  
 
Motion by C. Brocious, seconded by L. Platz to approve the subdivision for Mike and Jen Edwards 11090 Ridge Rd.  
Parcel #24-008-063.1-021.11, motion carried (3-0). 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
Ashley Porter stated that the pump station at Uncle John’s Campground had been hooked up today.  The contractor is 
arriving tomorrow and Thursday it is being tested. He explained that all of DEP’s requirements were met and Puline’s 
should connect.  
 
COMMENTS FROM THE SUPERVISORS  
L. Platz gave a roads report: John Adams is getting prices on cutting edges for snowplows and the grader, the park 
truck and one-ton are going for inspection, the bucket truck will be getting it’s annual boom inspection, the driveway 
at the park needs repaired, the crew is working on patching, sweeping and cleaning up the intersection.  Also, she 
talked with Rob at Girard Borough about them doing some sweeping for us for trade, which they agreed to do. 
C. Brocious stated that we received an email from Troy at PennDOT explaining that the Beckman Rd. bridge will be 
demolished due to it not being safe. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE STAFF-None 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Lake City Police Officers Ouderkirk and Henneberry explained their proposal to regionalize West County’s police 
department.  They explained that with PSP moving to a new facility, response times will increase.  With this plan, 
their hope is to have 24/7 coverage for our area.   
 
Dennis Olesnanik asked the Supervisors who is running for Supervisor in the upcoming election. L. Platz said that she 
is. 
 
Sandy Anderson asked about glass recycling.  She reported that MITP has 2 openings for food trucks. 
 
Motion by C. Brocious, seconded by P. Dion to adjourn the meeting at 7:47p.m., motion carried (3-0). 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lindy Platz 
Secretary 


